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Daffodils and blossom!  
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Have you noticed all of the beautiful daffodils that have been popping 

up around the school? It is always lovely to see the first signs of spring 

coming through the ground, particularly after some quite heavy 

rainfall. You may have also seen the blossom at the end of the 

driveway, which is making its way down towards the school! 

 

These first signs of spring means we are getting longer days, more 

opportunities to go outside and can start to think about what we can 

grow in our vegetable beds. We have also seen school trips starting in 

the school again, with Chestnuts visiting the Houses of Parliament 

since the start of term. 

 

We are also still trying to recruit new members to our PFA. As a 

school, we rely heavily on fundraising events to be able to buy 

equipment, subsidise trips and to give the children valuable life 

experiences. If you want to be part of this please see the advert 

below. 

 

Thank you again for your continued support. 

 

Laura Webb  

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates 
7/3 Fire crew visits 

7/3 World Book Day 

8/3 Thoughfull parents coffee morning. 

8/3-15/3 British Science Week 

8/3  Thought full coffee morning 

15/3 Comic Relief Day 

19/3 Messy Church 

20/3 Marine STEM session for yr 5/6 

21/3 Dance showcase at St Phillip 
Howard 

25/3 
and 
26/3 

Parents Evening 

27/3 Easter Service at St Mary’s 

 

 

Forgiveness linked to kindness. 

We have been considering how we can forgive one another and when 
we have been forgiven by those around us. 

 

 



 

 

 

What’s happening in school?  
Chestnut Class – London trip! 
On the 22nd February Chestnut Class embarked on their school trip to London. The first part of this 
adventure, was the train, which was standing room only. The children kept up their humour and behaved 
very well on the train. 

When we arrived at Victoria, we were surprised to meet Claudia Winkelman, who was filiming an episode of 
‘The Piano’. She was very lovely and came and chatted to the children (as well as having a cheeky 
photograph). 

They then started on their epic walk of London, visiting; Buckingham Palace, Victoria Memorial, St James 
Park, Horseguards, Downing Street, Westminster, County Hall (where we stopped for lunch), Blackfriars, 
Tate Modern and finally, the Houses of Parliament. Despite the wet weather, the children were engaged and 
enjoyed their walk around London. 

In the Houses of Parliament, they were able to visit the House of Commons and Lords, as well as taking part 
in a debating workshop at the end. By the time we got back on the train, they were thoroughly exhausted, 
although the adventure was not over yet! 

Due to some issues on the line, we made an unscheduled visit to Arundel! We are very thankful to all of the 
parents who came and picked up their children from Arundel, as well as those who offered myself, Miss 
Hawkes and Mrs Mayne a lift. 

 

 

 
 

 

Maths fact 

The addition of numbers on the opposite 
side of a die always equal seven. 

English fact! 
 

A pangram sentence is one that contains 
every letter in the language. 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Thought-full Workshops 

Further to our letter about the Thought-full workshops for parents, here is a breakdown of each workshop. You 
do not need to attend them all and there will be opportunities for questions. 

Session Date Theme 

Session 1 23rd April The first session starts with understanding anxiety and 
introduces the biological function of anxiety. We also spend 
time getting to know each other, parents’ experiences with 

their children and what they would like to gain from the 
workshops. 

Session 2 30th April This session is one of two which focuses on supporting 
children with anxiety and worries. It explores what keeps 

anxiety going and the strategies that can be used to support 
children. 

Session 3 7th May This is the second session on supporting children with 
anxiety and worries. There will be further discussion of 

approaches to support an anxious child including use of 
language and the PACE approach (playfulness, acceptance, 

curiosity and empathy), including some ideas about how 
parents can incorporate these areas into their daily life. 

Session 4 14th May   In this session we introduce emotion coaching which is a 
step-by-step approach in helping children to learn about 

emotions and how to deal with them.  

 

Session 5 21st May  In the final session we look at encouraging resilience. We 
explore how we can support anxious children to build their 
resilience and grow into adults who can cope with life’s ups 
and downs. We bring the session to a close by reflecting on 

the workshops and next steps. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Safeguarding at Slindon 

What is safeguarding? 

Visitors coming on to school premises, including the playground, have a duty of care towards the welfare and safety of 
the children and adults in the school. This is called safeguarding. 

Safeguarding means that: 

• children are protected from maltreatment 

• a child’s health or development is protected 

• children grow up with safe and effective care 

• action is taken to ensure the best outcomes for all children 

Safeguarding is the action we take to promote the welfare of children in our care to protect them from harm. We take 
this responsibility very seriously and we work in close partnership with parents and professionals to protect all of our 
children. The school will take any reasonable action to ensure the welfare and safety of its pupils is maintained. 

Our staff and governors have been trained on safeguarding in line with the KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE IN EDUCATION 
document and have taken part in 'PREVENT'. 

If you worried about a child's safety you can contact IFD (Integrated Front Door) directly on 01403 229900 

Who to contact in our school 

If in doubt, talk to someone… Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Miss Laura Webb, Headteacher 

Designated Safeguarding Deputies 

Mrs Hazel Flower, School Business Manager 

Mrs Karen Cooper, School Secretary 

Safeguarding Governor 

Mrs Katy Horner 

Or you can email: dsl@slindonprimary.co.uk 

REMEMBER, KEEPING OUR CHILDREN SAFE IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TOO! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

tel:01403%20229900


 

 

Headlice 

Over the last few months, we have seen an increase in the number of headlice cases in the school. Please 
ensure you are checking your child’s hair regularly and treating any lice found. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember that we are 
now strictly a ‘no nut’ school. 
Please ensure that the food 
you send into school for your 
child has no traces of nut 
products. 

A letter will be sent out 
separately with further details 
about our nut free policy. 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


